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Children and the Liturgy by Aana Freihammer                                                September 24, 2017 
 

   Several years ago a friend told me the story of their toddler who was playing Mass in their living 
room. He had processed around with the kitchen with a broom and ended at a coffee table covered in a 
blanket. He then held a plastic toy cup in the air and said “here’s the bread, and here’s the beer, and now 
it’s time for the pancake breakfast!” 
 

   This story is one of my favorites. Besides a child hilariously thinking that the wine at Mass was beer, 
it illustrates how fascinating our Sunday liturgy can be for a child.  In many ways, I believe children are 
best suited for liturgy. This is because children get their first realization of heaven from their experiences in 
imaginary play. Young children live in live in a world where anything can happen, like Santa Clause, tooth 
fairies, and dragons. A box becomes a submarine; a stick becomes a magical wand.  They have a much 
easier time accepting a transcendent reality attached to their earthly experience. At this fun stage of life, 
children do not restrict their vision to what they can see, hear, taste, and touch, because everything in life 
can mean something more. 
 

   We all grow out of the childishness of imaginary play, but along with this maturity, we can lose the 
skill to see heaven and to experience God in all things. Maybe you have thought to yourself “this is 
pointless, and archaic, why go to Mass? It all means nothing.” The ritual on Sunday can feel empty and 
trivial without the richness of faith that helps us to see beyond. We lose the expansiveness of our faith with 
the blindness of becoming realistic and practical. By losing the sense of the sacredness and the ethereal in 
our everyday lives and especially our Sunday liturgy, we miss out on the opportunity to fully understand 
the most important prayer of the Church. 
 

   Everything you see in liturgy, the words, actions, symbols, objects are meant to speak to the 
transubstantiation of Christ becoming bread and wine. This is particularly fitting for the liturgy to work in 
this way, as the word “liturgy” comes from the Greek word “liturgia” meaning work of the people. You get 
the sense that the Church intended the entire people of God literally working together towards the 
transformation from this world into the next, participating together in a greater mystery of God’s grace. 
 

   If you have ever sat in one of my choir rehearsals before, the first thing that I teach is our function as 
musicians in the liturgy. I liken liturgical music to a “window to Christ.” In a window, the viewer passes 
through the transparent glass to see the image beyond. In the same way when we sing liturgically, the 
music sweeps us into a heavenly reality, and the performative components disappear. 
 

   At Sunday Mass, always have your “liturgy glasses”, and ask the question “What is this object  
(or action) telling us about our faith?” The table is not just a table, but a sacrificial altar where Christ 
becomes present to us in bread and wine. The podium is not just a podium, but an ambo in which a minister 
proclaims the salvation of God. The music is not just sound, but an experience of unity and a dialogue with 
God. The water is not just H2O; but a symbol of spiritual cleansing and renewal into the Church of God. 
The guy up front is not just Father Chuck or Father Don, but “in persona Christi”, the presider and priest of 
the sacrifice. 
 

   Seeing with these new eyes of faith helps us to see God in every moment of our lives. We no longer 
see just a tree in the yard, but God’s creation, illustrating His goodness. We don’t just see the poor, but our 
brother or sister loved unconditionally by God. Everything we do and see in the world become an 
opportunity to see Christ. I suppose this is why Christ seemed to enjoy being around children in the 
Gospels. He didn’t have to work extra hard at helping them see the grace in everyday life, and maybe he 
felt a little closer to his heavenly home by playing imagination with them. Be sure to ask your kids today 
what they saw at Mass this weekend, and where they saw God. You might be surprised at their theological 
insights. 



Monday, Sept 25 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Oliver Botner 
 

Tuesday, Sept 26 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Bobbi Ann Evans    

Wednesday, Sept 27 
  8:40 AM Mass: +Art Keenan 
 

Thursday, Sept 28 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Ellen Vonasek 
10:30 AM Mass (Goldpine): +Rebecca Nesbitt 
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)   

Friday, Sept 29 
  8:30 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Dcn. Nate Brunn 
 

Saturday, Sept 30 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Gary Borud    

Sunday, Oct 1 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Leo Killian 
  9:00 AM Mass: +Art Lidinsky 
11:00 AM Mass: For the People 
  6:30 PM Mass: +Bernard J. Smith 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of September 25 to October 1 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of September 18 to October 1 

Monday, Sept 25 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)  
10:00 AM Clothing Depot Mtg (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall) 
  5:45 PM Bible Study-Wisdom (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm)        

Tuesday, Sept 26 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Community Ed Girl’s Volleyball (Gym) 
  6:00 PM Campus Ministry M&M Night (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Sept 27 
  9:40 AM Rosary for Schools (Chapel) 
  6:30 PM First Reconciliation Parent Session (Social Hall) 
  6:30 PM 9-12 gr Confirmation Parent/Candidate Session (Soc Hall) 
 

Thursday, Sept 28 
  3:15 PM Bible Study–Catholicism (St. Elizabeth Rm) 
  3:15 PM Community Ed Girl’s Volleyball (Gym) 
  5:00 PM Life Teen Band Practice (Church)    

Friday, Sept 29 
  9:00 AM Poverty’s Systemic Change: Transforming Lives  
 (Social Hall) 
10:00 AM Bible Study–Ephesians (St. Kateri Rm)            

Saturday, Sept 30 
10:00 AM 40 Days for Life Rosary (Church) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Oct 1 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
10:00 AM to 2:30 PM Taste of Faith Fall Festival 
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel) 

 

Monday, Sept 25 
● Ezr 1:1-6 
● Ps 126:1-6 
● Lk 8:16-18 
 

Tuesday, Sept 26 
● Ezr 6:7-8,12b,14-20 
● Ps 12:1-5 
● Lk 8:19-21 

 

Wednesday, Sept 27 
● Ezr 9:5-9 
● Ps Tb 13:2,3-4,7-8 
● Lk 9:1-6 
 

Thursday, Sept 28 
● Hg 1:1-8 
● Ps 149:1-6,9 

● Lk 9:7-9 

Friday, Sept 29 
● Dn 7:9-10,13-14 
● Ps 138:1-5 
● Jn 1:47-51 
 

Saturday, Sept 30 
● Zec 2:5-9,14-15a 
● Ps Jer 31:10-13 
● Lk 9:43b-45 
 

Sunday, Oct 1 
● Ez 18:25-28 
● Ps 25:4-9 
● Phil 2:1-11 
● Mt 21:28-32 

This weekend a second collection will take place  
to aide those effected by Hurricane Irma.  

Your dollars will go directly to Catholic Charities  
and be used to help our brothers and sisters in need.  

If you wish to contribute but are not prepared to  
do so today, you may drop off your gift or mail it to the 

Parish Office.  Thank you for your generosity! 



Baptism Preparation Class 
 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on October 15. Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

SACRAMENTAL LIFE 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Marsie & Dick Leier, parents of Lynn Baird, and 
Irene Beck, mother of Debbie Wiebolt and Vicky 
Schulke. May they find rest and peace and may 
their families find comfort in God’s love. 

SOCIETY OF ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes 
through the waters of baptism Stella Jean 
Gustafson, daughter of Cedrik & Vanessa Gustafson. 
May she be filled with the Holy Spirit.  

 

PARISH LIFE 
Happy Silver Anniversary! 
Congratulations to Jeff & Jackie Jung, who are 
celebrating 25 Years of Marriage on September 26th! 

Young Families Fellowship  
Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's had formed 
a group just for you. Join us on Sunday, September 24th from 
4:30-6:00 PM for our monthly gathering in the Social Hall. We 
will come together for a family meal, prayer, & fellowship with 
different topics each month. Feel free to bring a potluck dish 
to pass if you wish. Child care provided.  Feel free to email 
any question to Christi Brooks @ maki.brooks@yahoo.com. 

Pro-Life Presentation — All are welcome! 
Minnesota citizens Concerned for Life (MCCL) will offer a brief 
pro-life presentation on Saturday, October 7, 11 AM at St. 
Philip’s. You will learn about how to help pregnant women in 
need, Minnesota abortion statistics, efforts to overturn our 
law against assisted suicide, and more. Discover how you can 
make a difference in protecting innocent human life. Enjoy 
lunch prepared by the Knights of Columbus. 

New Class: “Digging Deeper” 
 

Why are you Catholic? Did you ever wish you had an answer 
to someone challenging your faith?  Do you know someone 
who has left the faith?  “Digging Deeper” will help you find 
the answers and learn a simple three-part approach to a non-
confrontational method of answering for your faith.  There 
will be five sessions on Thursdays, October 12th – November 
9th at 5:30 PM.  The cost of the materials is $17.00.  Pre-
registration is required.  Call Judith Selby at 218-987-2344.  
Space is limited.  Early registration is encouraged.  The 
deadline to sign up is October 4th. 

HELP WANTED 
 

St. Philip’s Church and School is looking for a weekday 
custodian to perform cleaning, maintenance and other 
duties for the Church and School. Typical work hours are 
weekdays, 8:00 AM-4:30 PM (Mon-Fri). Complete job 
description available at the Parish Office. Please submit the 
formal resume’ to Dcn. Robb Naylor, Parish Administrator, 
St. Philip’s Church, 702 Beltrami Ave NW, Bemidji, MN 
56601, or drop off at Parish Office during the week. 

Little Flowers Leaders Needed 
 

The Little Flowers Girl Club of St. Philip’s is bursting at the 
seams! We are in need of more leaders to keep up with the 
number of girls that want to be involved. Little Flowers meets 
on Mondays from 3 to 5 PM at St. Philip’s. If interested, call 
Gerri Daigle at 333-8651. 

Poverty’s Systemic Change: Transforming Lives 
 

Join us for a presentation on the causes and effects of poverty 
on individuals, families, and the community. Be a part of the 
solution by participating in small group discussions and begin-
ning the dialogue of things we can do as a community to help 
people transition from poverty to sustainability. 
 

We welcome Jeanne Harper, Vice President of the North Cen-
tral Region of the St. Vincent de Paul Society, as presenter and 
facilitator.  Please participate on Friday, September 29, from 
9:00 to 11:30 AM in the Social Hall at St. Philip’s.  
 

Register by calling the Society of St. Vincent de Paul at 218-
368-6606 or email BemidjiSVdP@gmail.com. 

Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone 
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly 
meeting at 7:00 – 8:30 PM, Monday, September 25, 2017 in the 
St. Kateri Room St. Philip’s Church. With questions, please call 
218.444.4262. 

Book Signing 
 

The book , "Vietnam 365 Days",  will be available for sale 
after the 5:30 PM Mass on Saturday, September 23rd, and 
after Mass on Sunday, September 24th 7:30, 9, and 11 AM. 
This book is written by Art Haman about his tour in 
Vietnam 1966-1967 and will be happy to sign your book. 
Books are $20 with Art making a $5.00 donation to St. 
Philip’s School. 

Singles of St. Philip’s Unite! When? Saturday, Oct. 7  
@ 6:30 PM in the St. Elizabeth Room. Let’s get together to 
support each other, share some study of scripture or Christian 
books, share friendship and activities.  Let us build the 
community that Christ wants us to have and be connected 
within.  (If you don’t feel the need for companionship, great – 
then, come to support those who do!)  We’ll share some pizza, 
conversation, and ideas for the future of this group. If interested, 
there is an opportunity to go Contra Dancing, later. Questions/
ideas to share?  ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org   
or Nancy @ 441-4907. 

Volunteer at The Clothing Depot 
Join a band of hard-working, dedicated volunteers who serve 
on many levels. Last year, the Clothing Depot provided treas-
ures and practical items for sale with the proceeds benefitting 
community organizations to the tune of $25,000. Volunteers  
are needed to sort items and work as cashiers. Call Norma at 
444-3835 to learn more. Flexible volunteer times are available. 



 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Sept 16   5:30 p.m.    250 
Sept 17   7:30 a.m. 185  
Sept 17    9:00 a.m. 358  
Sept 17   11:00 a.m. 269  
Sept 17   6:30 p.m.                                117                                   

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

FAITH FORMATION 
 

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

Weekly Goals 

• Goal to meet budget:                                         $  17,665.00 

• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):        $    1,722.00   

• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                                    $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                            $ 20,513.00
       

Total Actual Contributions, Week #12             $ 23,348.39 
             (Weekend of 9/17/17) 
 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $219,470.80   ~   Current: $238,765.64 

Hey High School Students! We will be going to Devotion 
Paintball on Sunday, October 8 after the 11:00 AM Mass! We 
will make sandwiches and eat lunch together at St. Philip's 
then go to Devotion! Cost is $20.00. Chaperones are much  
appreciated as well. Please let Luke know if you will be attend-
ing, at 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org  

All students grades 9-12 and their parents who are 
registering for Confirmation/High School Faith Formation for 
2017-18, please attend the Parent/Candidate Session on 
Wednesday, Sept. 27 at 6:30 PM in the Social Hall. Contact 
Luke @ 218-441-4908 or lalexander@stphilipsbemidji.org . 

HS Youth Rally! All students grades 9-12 are invited to at-
tend the High School Youth Rally in Detroit Lakes on October 
29. This year’s Diocesan High School Youth Rally entitled, 
“The Lord is my Strength” will expand on and explore the 
ways in which the Lord’s strength carries us through all situa-
tions.  We will meet in the St. Philip’s parking lot at 11:15 AM. 
Cost is $20 per person. Chaperones are needed as well! Con-
tact Luke @ 218-441-4908 or email lalexan-
der@stphilipsbemidji.org for more information.  

Faith Formation Registration for 2017 – 2018 
Preschool Sunday School and Grades 1 - 11 
It’s not too late to register your child(ren) for Faith Formation 
Class!! Contact Kris Jensen at 441-4944 or Luke Alexander,  
441-4908 for registration information!  

First Reconciliation Parent Session 
 

Two First Reconciliation Parent Sessions will be held: THIS 
Wed., Sept. 27 at 6:30 PM or Thurs., Oct. 5 at 5:30 PM in the 
Social Hall.  These sessions are for parents who will be 
preparing their child (2nd grade or older) for First Reconciliation 
this year.  It is the policy of the Diocese of Crookston that the 
reception of the Sacrament of Reconciliation precedes the 
reception of First Eucharist.  A parent must attend one of the 
sessions in order for the child to receive the sacrament, 
regardless if you have attended a session in the past. These 
sessions will be the only parent session offered for First 
Reconciliation this year. Contact Kris Jensen if you have 
questions at 441-4944.   

Elementary Faith Formation children NEED YOU to 
share your with them!! Our gift of passing on the faith 
is a blessing to them. You will make a great 
difference in their lives! We are looking for Adults 
and Confirmed High Schoolers  to be Catechists. 
Catechist openings available in grades 1, 2 and 4. Not 
sure if you want to be a Catechist we have other 

ministry volunteer opportunities available. Contact Kris Jensen 
– 441-4944 for additional information! 

Worldwide 40 DAYS FOR LIFE Fall Campaign 
 

September 27 – November 5, 2017 
40 days of prayer and fasting, peaceful vigil and outreach 

 

The Diocese of Crookston (in conjunction with nationwide  
efforts) has asked parishes to join in “40 Rosaries for Life” this 
year.  Each day during the campaign, a parish in the  
Diocese will host a praying of the Rosary for Life.  The date 
given St. Philip’s is next Saturday, September 30th at 10 AM at 
St. Philip’s. The Rosary will be prayed as a parish family along 
with other prayers for Life.  All ages welcome! 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Leaders are needed.  
Children’s Liturgy of the Word is held during the 9:00 AM Mass.  
Leaders will be grouped in teams of two, 
single leader or could lead as a family.  
Leaders are assigned a weekend a month 
(or less depending upon how many leaders 
we have) to lead a group of Kindergarten 
and First graders who attend the 9:00 Mass 
in making the Sunday Gospel reading relevant to their lives and 
experiences.  Children’s Liturgy of the Word leaders must be 
available at the beginning of Mass to lead the children out of 
Mass following the opening prayer and return the children to 
Mass after the Prayers of the Faithful.  Contact Kris Jensen at 
441-4944 for additional information. 

Are You Called to Mentor? I ask that you pray for all the 
youth that attend St. Philip’s whether they are a student at the 
school, go to Mass, or attend Youth Ministry/Faith Formation. 
Also, I ask that you to pray for good Catholic men and women 
to accept the invitation to volunteer their time to walk and 
lead the youth closer to Jesus Christ. I want to give thanks to 
all the mentors who helped in the past and I want to give 
thanks for the mentors who have already accepted the call to 
lead the youth closer to Jesus Christ for this year. The world is 
in dire need of Catholic men and women to live out their faith. 
So, together let’s build God’s kingdom here at St. Philip’s! – 
Contact Luke @ 218-441-4908 if interested. 



Helping Hands  
 

The Knights of Columbus Council #1544 is offering 
assistance to St. Philip‘s parishioners with minor 
home repairs and household chores. To qualify for 
this help you must be unable to do the work yourself and have 
no one to assist you.  We have a number of Knights with various 
skills who are on call to help with these projects. The project 
must be at your primary residence and you will be required to 
sign a waiver of release.  If there is any cost for materials it will 
be the responsibility of the party receiving the services to pay 
for them.  Every effort will be made to keep costs down.  There 
will be no labor charge for the service.  If the party wishes to 
donate to the Knights for the service, the donations will go to a 
charitable cause.  For more information or to schedule to have 
this service, please contact either Pat Welch at 218-444-5858 or 
Rick Coe at 218-751-9695.   

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

September 23/24 

10th Anniversary WALK TO REMEMBER 
 

We walk for the steps they will never take… Join Sanford 
Bemidji Medical Center as we remember all babies lost in 
early pregnancy, stillbirth, newborn death and SIDS.  
 

Saturday, October 7  
Sanford Bemidji Medical Center 

 

Registration is from 9-10 AM~Walk starts at 10 AM 
 

Memorial service will follow the walk. 
 

For more information, call Sanford Bemidji Medical Center at 218
-333-5755 or visit sanfordhealth.org/walktoremember. 

LOCAL BAZAARS ETC... 
St. Mary’s Annual Fall Bazaar. Sunday, September 24 from 
11:00 AM to 1:30 PM. St. Mary’s Catholic Church in Fosston, MN, 
725 6th St. NE. Serving turkey dinner with all the trimmings. 
Bake Walk, Fish Pond, Raffle, Country/Candy Store. Adults- $10, 
Children under 12- $5. 
 

Taste of Faith-St. Philip’s Fall Festival. Sunday, October 1 
from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. Food booths, 50/50 Raffle, Blue-
Ribbon Bake Sale, Silent Auction, Kid’s Carnival, Talent Show, 
Bingo, Cake Walk, and more! 
 

15th Annual Meatball Dinner. Trinity Lutheran Church, 123 
29th Street NE, Bemidji. Sunday, October 1 from 11 AM to 2 PM. 
Meatball dinner with all the trimmings, including pie & 
beverage. Adults-$10, Children 6 to 12-$5, Under 5-free. 

Bible Study Groups...  If you are the facilitator for your 
group, would you please contact Nancy by phone or email?  
(218) 441-4907 or ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org Your help is 
needed in completing a survey of materials used & group  
members. 
 

Interested in a Bible Study? Let me know what you are 
looking for.  What is your desired focus; do you already have, or 
need to find others; how many sessions (1, 6, 8, …24); length of 
session (1-3 hours)?  We can find something to fit your interests.  
Please email or call Nancy at ngoodman@stphilipsbemidji.org  
or (218) 441-4907. 

Natural Family Planning (NFP).  Learn NFP at home  
and at your own pace with the Home Study Course from  
NFP International, www.nfpandmore.org.  Includes Ecological 
Breastfeeding (it really can space babies), a double-check 
system of fertility awareness, and Catholic teaching that’s  
easy to understand.  Work with a live instructor by email.   

Ø We held the Marathon for St. Philip’s School this past 
weekend. After a route detour due to the “moose on the 
loose” families showed their support for St. Philip’s 
School as they walked, biked, bladed, and ran through 
Bemidji. The Knights of Columbus provided us with safety 
and beverages during the event and a hot dog luncheon 
afterwards. A shout out goes to Mrs. Graham’s 3rd Graders 
who had the highest percentage of participation during 
the marathon!  They will receive a special prize with 
Principal Jana.  Thank you all! Now is the time to gather 
the pledges, donations, and financial support to help us 
meet or exceed our goal of $12,000. Turn in all 
collections by Friday, September 29th. Make it happen. 

 

Ø The 4h graders will be our Mass ministers for the school 
Mass on Wednesday, September 27, at 8:40 AM.  Ms. 
Zimmermann’s 5th graders will be singing at Mass.  We 
would love to have you join and worship with us. 

Ø It was a very busy week for our eighth grade students. On 
Monday, they participated in a class retreat with Fr. Don.   
It was a great leadership opportunity and a kickoff to 
their field trip.  On Thursday and Friday, Sept 21 & 22 
they challenged themselves at Outward Bound near Ely, 
Minnesota.  This was a tremendous team building and 
confidence building activity. 

 

Ø Parents will need to provide transportation to and from 
school for students on Monday, Oct 2. ISD#31 is not in 
session of that day. Thanks so much. 

 

Ø Volunteer Opportunities: hot lunch servers; Parish Office 
assistance; securing donations for the Marathon; Fall 
Festival workers. 

 

Ø To volunteer your services, please attain your Safe 
Environment Certification by going to: 
www.crookston.org and following the prompts for Safe 
Environment. Thanks for your cooperation. 

22nd Annual Marriage Celebration Day 
 

Bishop Michael J. Hoeppner invites you to join him and 
married couples from across the Diocese of Crookston for the 
2017 Marriage Celebration Day on Sunday, October 1st at 
Cathedral of the Immaculate Conception in Crookston.  The 
celebration will begin with Sunday Mass at 2:30 PM during 
which couples will be honored.  All married couples as well as 
widows and widowers will receive a special blessing from 
Bishop and each couple will receive a gift in thanks for their 
support of marriage.  Following Mass, supper will be served 
and, if you are planning to stay for the meal, please RSVP at 
www.crookston.org/offices/marriagefamily/home 



St. Philip’s Has Talent!  
 

Do you have your act (band, performance, etc.) together for the talent 
show? Please tell  Maryhelen Chadwick if you would like to be in the 
program. mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org. 

Taste of Faith 
 

October 1 ~ 10 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
                                      In just ONE WEEK, we will celebrate our   
                                          community!  Bring your families, appetites,   
                                                energy and smiles. This festival is an opportunity             
                                                    to share the gift of ourselves with each other.                             
 
                                                                  Walking tacos, pulled pork sandwiches,  
                                                                      french fries, fruit kabobs, popcorn,    
                                                                          cotton candy and Culver's frozen   
                                                                            custard are on the Menu. Yum!!  
                                                                            Beverages available are coffee,  
                                                                            water, pop, and lemonade.                           
 
The inflatables and games in the Kids' Carnival will bring great joy and 
laughter to kids and workers alike. If that's not enough, there are prizes, too! 
We still are in need of wrapped candies and pop—they can be dropped off at 
the Parish Office. Thank you for your generosity!  
 
One way to taste the great gifts in our parish is to purchase baked goods and 
home canned items at the Bake Sale, or try your luck in the Cake Walk. 
We have some great bakers in our midst!  
 
Many thanks to all who have shared their gifts by bringing in individual 
items or contents for Silent Auction baskets--you're going to want them 
all!  If you haven’t turned in your items from the balloon board, please do so 
soon so our basket makers can do their magic. We can always use more 
prizes for BINGO as well. 
 
If you still have not decided how to share your gifts, there's still time. Sign up 
to spend time in service at stphilipsbemidji.org. Please contact Maryhelen 
Chadwick at 218-441-4906 or mhchadwick@stphilipsbemidji.org. 



MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
Week of September 30/October 1 

 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Sep 30, 5:30 PM 

 

Twenty-sixth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 1, 7:30 AM 
 

Twenty-sixth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 1, 9:00 AM 
 

Twenty-sixth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 1, 11:00 AM 
 

Twenty-sixth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

Oct 1, 6:30 PM 
 

Twenty-sixth Sunday 
in Ordinary Time 

SACRISTAN Deborah Millard Judy Stai Sue Hengel Jamie Hoffman HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Cheryl Christlieb 
Joe Czapiewski 

Carol Schneider 
Pam Murray 

Kevin Erpelding 
Sue Hengel 

Jake Atencio 
Melanie Richards 

Nancy Goodman 

INTERCESSOR Deacon Robb Naylor Sue Bruns Dcn. Kermit Erickson Dcn. Kermit Erickson Deacon Robb Naylor 

ALTAR 
SERVER 

Ella Schwindt 
Alex Hartmann 
Sam Mutnansky 

Ephram Boucher 
Emily Dondelinger 
Erin Myhrer 

Leo Mathews 
Peter Mathews 
Mary Beth Matthews 

Kardelen Hanson 
Fisher Ganske 
Matthew Winkle 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

CAPTAIN Connie Aagard Walter Schuiling Sue Lucas Susie Balstad HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Mary Jo Christenson 
Eileen Gothman 
Laura Schwindt 
Deborah Millard 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

April Boucher 
Susan Dondelinger 
HELP NEEDED 
Sarah Martinka 
Barry Karpinski 
Dan Shea 
Dianne Dockendorf 

Dcn. Kermit Erickson 
Trish Brewinski 
Mary Bjerke 
HELP NEEDED 
Kay Mack 
Larry Mack 
HELP NEEDED 
Thomas Kern 
David Narlock 

Luke Alexander 
Sarah Glen 
Renae Donaghue 
Carol Rettinger 
Dotty Forrest 
Gary Johnson 
Cathy Lalli 
Dcn. Kermit Erickson 
HELP NEEDED 

Deacon Robb Naylor 
Nancy Goodman 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Glenn Aagard 
Glen Laginess 
Chris Hanevold 
HELP NEEDED 

Gary Bruns 
Bob Murray 
Jim Schneider 
NOT FILLED 

Phil Hodapp 
Del Hager 
Norm Ricard 
Tony Nistler 

Don Pohl 
Hank Imsande 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
Frank Homer 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

GREETER 
HELP NEEDED 
Lois Jenkins 

Pete Kucera 
Sandy Kucera 

Jane Daniels 
HELP NEEDED 

Rita Lauderbaugh 
Nancy Lauderbaugh 

  

HOSPITALITY/ 
FELLOWSHIP 

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED Angel Krigbaum Trish Brewinski HELP NEEDED  

No Coffee & Rolls  — Come for the Taste of Faith Fall Festival!  








